

Defence Statistics (Civilian)
Ministry Of Defence
Main Building
Whitehall
London SW1A 2HB
United Kingdom

Telephone [MOD]: +44 (0)20 7218 1359 Facsimile [MOD]: +44 (0)20 7218 0969 E-mail: DefStrat-Stat-Civ-Enquiries @mod.gov.uk

Date:

20th August 2018

Reference: FOI 2018/10357

request-507975-28b41946@whatdotheyknow.com

Dear Mr Owens,

Thank you for your email received by the Ministry of Defence on 6th August 2018 requesting the following information:

Please can I have the amount of B2 posts that are currently filled within MOD where the incumbent is aged 25 as of August 2018, or, when the data is last available.

We are treating your correspondence as a request for information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

We have now completed a search for the information you requested and I can confirm that information in scope of your request is held.

Please find below the response containing the information you requested.

All data refers to MOD civilian personnel only.

As of 1 August 2018, the Ministry of Defence employs 1,520 (rounded to nearest 10) Band B2 personnel as recorded on our Human Resources Management System (HRMS) data set, of which less than 5 personnel are aged 25.

Please note that this data covers personnel within core MOD Main Top Level Budgets that use the Broader Banded Grade system which includes Grade Band B2, and excludes personnel in Executive Agencies, Trading Entities and Trading Funds which use alternate grade structures which do not contain a direct equivalent to Broader Banded Grades.

In relation to your question, an overall profile by Grade can be found in table 3 of the April 2018 edition of the 'Bi-Annual Civilian Personnel Report' (BCPR) which report on the number of MOD Civilian Personnel by FTE and headcount respectively. Please find link below:

BCPR: https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/mod-biannual-civilian-personnel-report-2018

N.B. The Civilian Personnel Report was previous published at quarterly points throughout the year. This changed as of April 2018 where it will only be published at Bi-Annual point going forward.

QCPR: https://www.gov.uk/government/statistics/mod-civilian-personnel-quarterly-report-2017

The following addresses exemptions regarding annotations used to supress numbers in this response:

Section 40(2) has been applied to the information in order to protect personal information as governed by the Data Protection Act 1998. This is also in line with JSP200 Statistics Disclosure Guidelines. Numbers fewer than five have been suppressed in order to reduce the possible inadvertent disclosure of individual identities. Section 40 is an absolute exemption and there is therefore no requirement to consider the public interest in making a decision to withhold the information.

If you have any gueries regarding the content of this letter, please contact this office in the first instance

If you wish to complain about the handling of your request, or the content of this response, you can request an independent internal review by contacting the Information Rights Compliance team, Ground Floor, MOD Main Building, Whitehall, SW1A 2HB (e-mail CIO-FOI-IR@mod.uk). Please note that any request for an internal review should be made within 40 working days of the date of this response.

If you remain dissatisfied following an internal review, you may raise your complaint directly to the Information Commissioner under the provisions of Section 50 of the Freedom of Information Act. Please note that the Information Commissioner will not normally investigate your case until the MOD internal review process has been completed. The Information Commissioner can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF. Further details of the role and powers of the Information Commissioner can be found on the Commissioner's website at https://ico.org.uk/.

Would you like to be added to our contact list, so that we can inform you about updates to our statistical publications covering **Civilian Personnel** and consult you if we are thinking of making changes? You can subscribe to updates by emailing DefStrat-Stat-Civ-Enquiries@mod.uk

Yours sincerely Defence Statistics (Civilian)